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August 1, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a report on long-range strategies to find efficiencies in the criminal justice system, as required by the 2013 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 17476, Section 19, Proviso P5:
 The report shall identify long-range strategies for achieving efficiencies in the criminal justice system.  The strategies shall include, but not be limited to, strategies that can be implemented during the next five years.  The report shall identify for each strategy the potential cost savings, how the strategy aligns with best practices, resources needed for implementation, any barriers to implementation, and risks and benefits.  The report should also include the methodology that the executive will use to evaluate how the actions of one agency can potentially save money or create efficiencies in other agencies, and how the executive can appropriately allocate the costs and savings of cross-system changes to all criminal justice agencies.  

The process of preparing the report was open and collaborative, involving leadership and staff from all of the criminal justice agencies; the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB); and the County Council.  The report includes 32 potential efficiency ideas divided among five strategy areas:  diversion/recidivism reduction, system and process improvements, regional issues, data sharing, and use of video.  In some cases, the ideas are already projects in the planning or implementation phase.  In other cases, the ideas will need further development and evaluation to determine their viability and potential benefit.  The ideas are wide-ranging: from the expansion of existing programs into new areas to complicated system improvements, such as differentiated case management in Superior Court and mapping data usage and sharing across the system.  The near-term ideas were discussed and evaluated in terms of cost to implement, cost savings, barriers and risks to implementation, benefits, Equity and Social Justice impacts, and alignment with best practice.  In most cases, these initial assessments will require further refinement in the future.
The group also agreed upon a methodology to evaluate how the actions of one agency can potentially save money or create efficiencies in other agencies, and how cost and savings from cross-system changes can be properly allocated.  In the near term, the leaders of the agencies recognize the needs to continue to build trust and to create incentives for finding efficiencies.  Thus, over the next few years, individual agencies and branches will receive credit for efficiencies as follows:

1. Agencies that identify efficiencies within their own operations will receive full credit for those savings, unless there are adverse consequences on other parts of the criminal justice system.
2. Efficiencies identified through a group process will be credited equally to all participants in the process, regardless of where actual savings are realized.  For example, financial savings identified in the psych services array process will be shared between DAJD and Jail Health.  Efficiencies identified by one agency within the budget of another agency will be treated in this same fashion.

The Criminal Justice Efficiencies process and report supports five King County Strategic Plan objectives:

· Financial Stewardship Objective 1: “Keep the county’s cost of doing business down, including keeping growth in costs below the rate of inflation.”
· Service Excellence Objective 2:  “Build a culture of performance and improve the effectiveness and efficiency of county programs, services and systems.”
· Service Excellence Objective 4:  “Increase access to King County services, personnel, and information.”
· Health and Human Potential Objective 3:  “Support the optimal growth and development of children and youth.”
· Justice and Safety Objective 2:  “Ensure fair and accessible justice system.”

I want to thank everyone who participated in the process of preparing this report.  Agency leadership and staff invested a significant amount of time and resources in the process, all of which was essential to the success of the project.  
Preparing this report involved over 30 people and 400 hours of work at a cost of roughly $30,000.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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